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October 6, 2011 

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration is an ordinance approving the Northeast Sammamish Sewer and Water District’s (District) amendment to Sewer System Plan, April 2011, to authorize the provision of sewer service to a proposed  school operated by the Lake Washington School District in the Rural Area. This letter and attached matrix describe the results of the County’s review of the amendment to the plan and its consistency with King County requirements. This amendment would allow sewer service to the proposed Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math (STEM) school in the lot immediately north of Alcott Elementary School. 
The King County Comprehensive Plan and King County Code provide that public sewer expansions shall not occur in rural areas except where needed to address the needs of public schools or public school facilities. Public sewers may be extended, pursuant to this policy, only if they are tightlined and only after a finding is made by King County that no reasonable alternative technologies are technologically or economically feasible and that an on-site sewer disposal system for the public school or public school facility would not protect basic public health, safety, and the environment during the use of this site for a school or school facility.

The proposed amendment for providing sewer service in the Rural Area was reviewed by the Utilities Technical Review Committee (UTRC) on April 20, 2011. The UTRC found that the proposal meets these requirements and, therefore, recommends approval of the amendment to the plan. 
I appreciate the District's cooperation in addressing the needs of this proposed school. Based on the recommendation of the UTRC, I request the Council’s consideration of the enclosed ordinance approving the amendment to the District’s plan, allowing sewer service to be extended to the proposed STEM school.

If you have any questions about the proposed ordinance, please feel free to contact Steve Hirschey, Chair of the UTRC, at 206-205-0817.  

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Cindy Domingo, Acting Chief of Staff 



  Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Laura Keogh, General Manager, Northeast Sammamish Sewer and Water District 

Mark Henley, Regional Planner, Washington State Department of Ecology 

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget
Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 

    Office
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks 
Steve Hirschey, Chair, Utilities Technical Review Committee
